NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Notice is hereby given pursuant to Section 147(f) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986 (the “Code”), as
amended, that a public hearing will be held before the Executive Director of the California Pollution Control
Financing Authority (the “Authority”) or her designee on Thursday, July 11, 2019, at 10:00 a.m., California
time, or as soon thereafter as such matters may be heard, in Room 270 of 801 Capitol Mall 2:d Floor
Sacramento, California 95814, on the proposed reissuance by the Authority of its California Pollution Control
Financing Authority Solid Waste Disposal Revenue Note (Tr-City Economic Development Corporation
Project) Series 2016 (the “Notes”) on behalf of Tri-Cities Economic Development Corporation d/b/a Tri-
CED Community Recycling (the “Company”), a California nonprofit public benefit corporation, to finance
and refinance qualified solid waste disposal facilities as defined in Section 142(a)(6) of the Code.

The Authority issued the Notes on April 29, 2016 in the aggregate principal amount of $5,250,000 and is
considering reissuing the Notes to modify certain terms relating to their repayment. A portion of the proceeds
of the Notes in the amount of $3,723,579 was used to finance the acquisition, construction, improvement,
renovation, rehabilitation and/or installation of buildings, facilities and equipment, including trucks and other
rolling stock, for the transport, handling, processing and/ or recycling of solid wastes, located at 33377 Western
Avenue, Union City, CA 94587 (the “Project”), and to pay associated costs of the financing. A portion of the
proceeds of the Notes in the amount of $1,526,421 was used to refund two prior series of the Authority’s
revenue notes issued on behalf of the Company in 2005 and 2007 (the “Refunded Bonds”). The Refunded
Bonds were issued to finance costs similar to those for the Project at the same location. All financed assets are
owned by the Company and/ or an affiliate thereof.

Notice is further given that at said hearing all proponents and opponents of the proposed reissuance will have an
opportunity to be heard on the question as to whether such Notes should be reissued. Interested persons may
attend the public hearing in person or by phone at (888) 363-4734, participant code 5487945 or TDD (916) 654-
9922. Written comments mayalso be submitted to the Authority prior to 5:00 p.m., California time, on Wednesday,
July 10, 2019. For further information, contact the Authority at P.O. Box 942809, Sacramento, California 94209,
by phone at (916) 654-5610, or by facsimile at (916) 657-4821.
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